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  EASA Safety Information Notice 
 
  
 No.:   2008-15 
 

Issued: 05 March 2008 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Subject: Improper Maintenance Performed on Aircraft Appliances 
 
 
Ref. Publication: FAA Unapproved Parts Notification (UPN) No. 2007-00045.  
 
 
Introduction: The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has published the 

referenced UPN (attached as pages 2 and 3 of this notice) as 
a result of an investigation that revealed that, despite improper 
maintenance, engine accessory units applicable to Boeing 
aircraft, Royal Inventum water heaters, and Driessen hot cups 
were approved for return to service.  

 
 
Applicability: Any aircraft and/or engines, as applicable, that have 

appliances installed that were subject to the improper 
maintenance as referenced in the FAA UPN. 

 
 
Recommendation: This Safety Information Notice is for information only. 

 
 
Contact: For further information contact the Airworthiness Directives, 

Safety Management and Research Section, Certification 
Directorate, EASA. E-mail: ADs@easa.europa.eu . 

 

WITHDRAWN
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